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Our pledge and our prayer this day are those of free men and free 
women who know that all we hold dear must constantly be built up, 
fostered, revered, and guarded vigilantly from those in every age who 
seek its destruction. We know, as have our Nation's defenders down 
through the years, that there can never be peace without its essential 
elements of liberty, justice, and independence. 

Those true and only building blocks of peace were the lone and lasting 
cause and hope and prayer that lighted the way of those whom we 
honor and remember this Memorial Day. To keep faith with our hal
lowed dead, let us be sure, and very sure, today and every day of our 
lives, that we keep their cause, their hope, their prayer, forever our 
country's own. 

In recognition of those brave Americans to whom we pay tribute today, 
the Congress, by joint resolution approved May 11, 1950 (64 Stat. 158), 
has requested the President to issue a proclamation calling upon the 
people of the United States to observe each Memorial Day as a day of 
prayer for permanent peace and designating a period when the people 
of the United States might unite in prayer. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, RONALD REAGAN, President of the United 
States of America, do hereby designate Memorial Day, Monday, May 
30, 1988, as a day of prayer for permanent peace, and I designate the 
hour beginning in each locality at eleven o'clock in the morning of that 
day as a time to unite in prayer. I urge the press, radio, television, and 
all other information media to cooperate in this observance. 

I also direct all appropriate Federal officials and request the Governors 
of the several States and the Commonwealth of Puerto Rico, and the 
appropriate officials of all units of government, to direct that the flag 
be flown at half-staff until noon during this Memorial Day on all build
ings, grounds, and naval vessels throughout the United States and in all 
areas under its jurisdiction and control, and I request the people of the 
United States to display the flag at half-staff from their homes on this 
day for the customary forenoon period. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this twentieth 
day of May, in the year of our Lord nineteen hundred and eighty-eight, 
and of the Independence of the United States of America the two hun
dred and twelfth. 

RONALD REAGAN 

Proclamation 5827 of May 25,1988 

Take Pride in America Month, 1988 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 

Our beautiful land is blessed from sea to shining sea with bountiful 
natural and cultiu-al resources on Federal, State, and local lands. We 
are also blessed that the American people possess a unique volunteer 
spirit rooted in our frontier tradition. 
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It is truly fitting that we take a special period of time to recognize our 
Nation's recreational and cultural resources and how they contribute to 
the economic and social well-being of our communities and our coun
try. Through our stewardship of these natural wonders and great monu
ments to history, we can express our love for our country, our pride in 
America, and our desire to preserve our resources and our heritage for 
the future. 

The Take Pride in America campaign, with its theme, "Take Pride in 
America: You Can Make a Difference," encourages all of us to do just 
this. The campaign is a partnership of public and private groups. Feder
al agencies, and State and local governments that fosters public aware
ness of the need for wise stewardship of our natural resources and for 
retention of our countless cultural resources as well. Let us remind our
selves often, this month and always, to do our share and "Take Pride 
in America." 

The Congress, by House Joint Resolution 530, has designated May 1988 
as "Take Pride in America Month" and authorized and requested the 
President to issue a proclamation in observance of this event. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I. RONALD REAGAN, President of the United 
States of America, do hereby proclaim May 1988 as Take Pride in 
America Month. I call upon the people of the United States and govern
ment officials at every level to observe this month with appropriate 
programs, ceremonies, and activities. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this twenty-fifth 
day of May, in the year of our Lord nineteen hundred and eighty-eight, 
and of the Independence of the United States of America the two hun
dred and twelfth. 

RONALD REAGAN 

Proclamation 5828 of May 25,1988 

National NHS-NeighborWorks Week, 1988 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 
Socially, culturally, economically, spiritually, and in so many ways, our 
neighborhoods tell the American story of family, faith, and freedom. 
The motto E pluribus unum, or "Out of many, one," is an appropriate 
description of our myriad neighborhoods and their residents. We all 
love and cherish this blessed land of liberty; therefore, let us join to
gether as partners and neighbors to enrich it, each other, and every one 
of our neighborhoods with all of the strengths our many heritages pro
vide us. That is something for us to reflect upon, and observance of Na
tional NHS-Neighb or Works Week presents a fine opportunity for re
flection and action in our communities. 

Both reflection and action are already taking place around our land in 
neighborhoods where residents, business owners, concerned citizens, 
community groups, and government agencies are turning decay and de
spair into promise and prosperity. They are using some of the most 
powerful sources of America's greatness—our volunteer spirit, our spir-
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